# RUMMEL READER

Archbishop Rummel Council 5747

3/4/2018

May/June Edition

## **Grand Knights Report**

#### Dennis J. Bourgeois, Jr

I would like to say thank you to everyone who worked for the St. Joseph Altar, the Crawfish Festival, the Crawfish Cook offs at Our Lady of Prompt Succor and Our Lady of Lourdes, and the Relay for Life.

The St. Joseph Altar was smaller but just as beautiful. Our St. Joseph crew did a great job of baking cookies and breads. The food was delicious as usual. Once again thanks to those people who gave up days to put this together for us.

The Crawfish Festival was very successful. It takes each of us, men and women, working together to get this job done. I would like once again to thank Cisco Gonzales for being the festival chairman. I know how many long hours he puts into the festival all year long. The money we earn from this festival has helped us support many, many schools, churches and charities.

Our May meeting is on Thursday, May 10<sup>th</sup>. We will have final nominations & election of officers at this meeting, and also we have two very important motions on the floor to be voted on. Please try to attend this important meeting.

The installation of officers is on Saturday, June 16<sup>th</sup>. We will attend Mass at Our Lady of Prompt Succor at 4:00 pm. The installation will follow Mass in the church. We will have dinner, followed by our program in the council home.

I offer my sincere appreciation to all those who have supported me and this council this past year. I thank not only those Knights that always showed up to help, but all of the ladies as well. It takes all of us working as a team to accomplish the things that we do.

Vivat Jesus!

05/10/2018	6:00p – Officers Meeting 6:30p - Building Association
	7:00p – Business Meeting
	Final Nominations and
	Elections
	No May Social
06/14/2018	6:00p-Officers Meeting
	6:30p-Building Association
	7:00p-Business Meeting
06/16/2018	4:00p Installation of New
00/10/2018	Officers @ Prompt Succor
	Church.
	Banquet and Dance to
	follow.

### Deputy Grand Knight - Tony DeLuca

I would like to thank each one of you, for the successful year we had as a council. We have accomplished a lot this year. The donations we sent to Texas for the Hurricane relief in October, the Food baskets in November and December, the toy give away, the first responders Social, The Crawfish Festival in March, it has been a very exciting year, now it is election time, please consider running for an office. We will be doing a altar service awards at Lourds church in Violet on Sunday May 27. I will send out a Email to remind to all interested in taking part in this. Again I would like to thank you all for help this year, and may the next year be better.

Vivat Jesus,

#### Louisiana Crawfish Festival - Cisco Gonzales

No Report

### **Ladies Auxiliary News – Denise Ricouard**

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank everyone that brought in items for us to mail to Patrick Buuck. We were able to send three boxes which he has received and said Thank You. Our ladies game night last weekend was a great success. All those that attended had a great time. Our next meeting will be on Saturday, May 12<sup>th</sup> at 10am in the hall. At this meeting we will have elections for new officers and the May crowning. Don't forget your flowers and we will be serving lunch after the meeting. The Installation of Officers for next year will be on Saturday, June 16 with a dance following. I look forward to seeing everyone next Saturday.

Denise Ricouard